MAGIRT Executive Board Meeting Minutes
October 11, 2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Louise Ratliff (Chair), Beth Cox (Past Chair), Susan Moore (Treasurer), Andrew Battista, Iris Taylor, Colleen Conner, Mike Smith, Leslie Wagner (Vice Chair), Carol McAuliffe

Absent: Joy Suh, Carolyn Kadri, Katherine, Katherine Strickland, Nicole Kong, Anne Zald

1. Call to order, and call for Changes to Agenda (Louise)
a. Called to order 1:08 p.m. (EST)
b. In order to record a meeting, one must be logged into Zoom as MAGIRT

2. Approval of minutes from August 23, 2016 meeting:
a. Tabled until next Executive Board meeting.

3. Officer Reports
a. Chair (Louise)
i. Committee, IG, DG and Task Force work: Met with some Committee, Taskforce and Discussion Group (CCM, OPOC, Education, Membership & Marketing) Heads to discuss what we should be working on this year.
ii. Program planning: Contacted all people interested in volunteering. Copied Andrew and Colleen so they can help market the programs. 
a.  Pre-Conference: How to Catalog Cartographic Materials using Descriptive Cataloging of Rare Materials—Cartographic) DCRMC, to be presented by Nancy Kandoian and a colleague. Workshop will be four hours, since most attendees will be experienced map catalogers, and will cover the differences between the old edition and the new one.
b. Program for ALA Annual: Maps and genealogy theme. Ryan Mattke (U-MN) volunteered to help. He will do 1 hour novice-level tutorial on how to obtain a digital map, georeference it and put it in an interface, then put location information on it. People who attend the tutorial will be able to take something home with them at the end of the workshop. First part of the program 90 minutes of introductory discussion on how people use maps in family history exploration. Louise hopes to get a genealogist for that part of the program. MAGIRT is sponsoring this program in name-only with RUSA, and also co-sponsoring RUSA’s program in name-only.

b. Vice Chair (Leslie)
i. Midwinter Atlanta 2016 plans: 
1. Field trip/tour: Georgia State University—Atlanta Map Library. Brian Sinclair, Associate Dean of the Library at GSU will show us their digital CURVE screen for map visualization, as well as some Special Collection maps. The GSU Map Library website has images of the screen.
2. Evening dinner: southern style BBQ? Still gathering recommendations. Beth has friends in Atlanta she could ask. Perhaps ask Hallie Pritchett from U of GA if she has any ideas about dining in Atlanta.

c. Secretary (Cathy)
i. Minutes for 2/3/16, 4/7/16 and 6/5/16 submitted to base line
ii. MAGIRTwebsite (Louise Ratilff & Beth Cox): The boxes that describe what the committees do needs to be updated. Ask committee chairs, task force and discussion group leaders to submit a 2-3 sentence blurb to Mike Smith and Catherine Hodge, describing the current activities of each group
iii. LibGuide: We don’t know where information describing committee activities is pulled from in the LibGuide, since there is no box. Carol said she knows where that information comes from and will contact Mike about it. Colleen Conner is our webmaster. Once we figure out how to add another text box to the LibGuide, Mike will add the committee activities. Beth will also look into the website-LibGuide issue.
d. Treasurer (Susan): 
i. The report Susan sent was based on the July report, since that was the last once she had when compiling it. She received the August report today (10/11).
ii. As of August, our income is $15,650 and expenses are $6,968. We spent less on ALA Annual than we budgeted for. Bank fees will be more than double what we budgeted for, something to keep in mind when drafting the next budget.
iii. FY 2019 budget: Danielle needs the proposed budget in October-November. The final version is due in February 2017 after Midwinter. Susan will begin drafting the FY 2019 budget. The Executive Board will review the budget at the December meeting, and the final budget will be submitted for approval at Midwinter.
e. Past Chair (Beth): 
i. MAGIRT/GODORT ALA preconference: Total revenue was $6420, expenses were $2698. Net revenue $3730.22. Net revenue will be split between MAGIRT and GODORT. Our revenue is $1800.
ii. Since the preconference was not at the conference site, we were able to use non-ALA approved vendors, who were less expensive. Expenses included: travel expenses, transportation, honoraria, lunch and a snack for the presenters. Costs were modest thanks to Rich Gause of GODORT. 
iii. The preconference was well received and beneficial for the participants.
4. New Business
a. Rethinking the ALA Annual Conference (Louise):
i. ALA is looking for input about making Annual more effective and efficient in content, time and space. Since many meetings are now held virtually throughout the year, this might include cutting down on the number of meetings, meeting rooms and venues for a more compact conference. 
ii. Review the document Louise sent board members before the December meeting and be prepared to discuss it. ALA wants to the ideas at Annual 2017 and probably Midwinter 2017 as well, with a goal of implementing the new conference model for Annual 2018.

b. Map scale indicators (Beth): 
i. Map scale indicators are produced at Memorial University of Newfoundland. Mr. Wood, the person we go through to purchase them, is ill. For now, his wife is taking over responsibility for distributing them, but she is uncertain how long she will continue to do so. Should MAGIRT offer to take over distributing map scale indicators? We would purchase them from MU-Newfoundland and sell them for cost. Beth will write to Mrs. Wood to offer to do so. Susan said that at one point in the past, MAGIRT offered to become the U.S. distributor, but at the time, Mr. Wood was not interested in establishing that relationship. Beth will contact with ACMLA and WAML.
ii. Questions: Can we do this outside of ALA? If not, we can partner with WAML and set up a payment system. Follow up on this at Dec. meeting.
5. Discussion Items
a. Postcards to publicize survey for Guide to US Map Resources (Carol)
i. Survey focus is on US Government produced documents
ii. Hallie will be doing a poster session on the survey next week at FDLC (Federal Depository Library Council). 
iii. The task force submitted an article about the survey to base line, with a link to the survey in the article.
iv. Postcards for Midwinter: Carol proposed creating postcards with a survey link and QR code for distribution at Midwinter. The cards cost $22 for 100 postcards. Carol moved that MAGIRT fund the purchase of a total of 300 postcards for not more than $100, to include the reimbursing Hallie for postcards printed for FDLC at her own expense. Motion passed unopposed. Hallie can submit hard copy receipts to Danielle for reimbursement, copy to Susan Moore, Maggie Long and Louise.
b. MAGIRT Google account (Carol): Carol requested and permission was granted to link survey to MAGIRT google account: magirtgeospatial@gmail.com
c. Survey to Map Libraries: Executive Board members should review survey to see if there are any suggestions for changes, especially from government documents librarians: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScOPize90MJL_C6s1Dmpfq8cQNtOpcHGPvjAKdU2RXB7AxfWA/viewform?c=0&w=1

6. Committee/DG/IG reports
a. Bylaws & Governing Documents and Nominations & Awards Committee (Beth): 
i. Beth will update bylaws and org manual to reflect our current organization and practices. Any bylaw changes for the official ALA ballot are due at the beginning of December since according to our bylaws we have to give members at least 30 days and no more than 90 for discussion. January 26, 2017 is the deadline for submitting bylaw changes for the ALA ballot.
ii.  Beth needs to make sure our rules and bylaws align with ALA’s rules and bylaws and to Roberts’ Rules of Order. ALA adopted Roberts’ Rules because Sturgis was out of date. Louise: Take time to do a thorough job so that we don’t find ourselves having to update again anytime soon. 
iii. Org manual is a procedural manual and doesn’t require a membership vote. Only the Executive Board needs to vote on it. Currently, org manual consists of bylaws. We may change the format of the org manual if necessary.
iv. Call for nominations for open officer positions—new Vice Chair and new Assistant Treasurer for next year. In base line. If we know of anyone who might be interested, let Beth know.
v. Beth sent out a call for volunteers to serve on committees and was bombarded with people willing serve. Beth has three names for Membership & Marketing.
b. Cataloging & Classification Committee (Carolyn)
c. Education Committee (Anne)
d. GeoTech Committee (Nicole)
e. Membership & Marketing Committee (Colleen/Andrew):
i. Andrew has list of tasks from Louise, new members helpful. Coordinate with Louise and Beth on marketing for ALA Annual. Time has been scheduled for meeting and planning at Midwinter. Beth reminded us that we can use Zoom software for meetings. Instructions on ALA Connect on the Executive Board page.
ii. Louise proposed MMC confer with Louise and program planning people to design and print a marketing postcard to hand around at Midwinter and ALA. Postcard would need to be ready before Christmas break. We have to find someone to design the postcard. It is possible Hallie might be willing. Leslie will help design the postcard. Louise and Beth will also work with MMC on the postcard.
f. Online Presence & Oversight Committee (Mike): 
i. Contacted with past members who are all returning to the Committee. Beth sent the names of two new names.
ii. LibGuide content updates: add text boxes for Committees to describe mission and activities. How is LibGuide connected to the website as far as updating the committee descriptions and activities? It is not clear where the text box is for that in the LibGuide. Louise recommended Mike confer with Colleen Cahill on that.
iii. Louise: In addition to LibGuide content updates, our subscription up for renewal in March. Our content is archived on their server. 
g. Publications Committee (Katherine)
h. Program Planning Committee (Louise)
i. CaMMS/MAGIRT Cataloging Interest Group (Iris)
j. GIS Discussion Group (Joy)
k. Map Collection Management Discussion Group (Carol)
l. Task force on Online Guide to U.S. Map Resources (Carol)
i. Survey feedback https://goo.gl/forms/hrZJmEO0N9v4UmIS2  (per email sent 10/10)
m. Task force on Core Competencies (Maggie)

7. Announcements
